
  
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Minutes of the proceedings of Valley Park Parish Council held on Monday                         
9 February 2015 at 7.30pm at the Knightwood Leisure Centre Valley Park 

 
Present: Councillors, A Dowden (Chairman), Mrs J Adey, C Anderson A Beesley, R Bryan                 
Ms J Snow and Mrs K Tilling. 
 
Apology for absence: An apology for absence was received from Councillor Mrs L Farley               
 
  Action 
   
45 Minutes 

 
Resolved: 
 
That the minutes of the meeting held on 8 December 2014 be confirmed 
and signed as a correct record. 

 

   
46 Matters Arising  
   
 Arising from minute 40, Councillor Mrs Tilling reported that she had mapped the 

existing dog and waste bins provided by TVBC in order to identify whether they 
were adequately sited. She was now going to propose to TVBC that some of 
the bins be relocated and that those which appeared to be defective, be 
replaced by TVBC as soon as possible. 
 
Arising from minute 43 the Chairman gave an update on the parking situation at 
Bellflower Way. It was understood that the Police had attended on 29 January 
and had dealt with a number of road traffic issues and it was hoped that this 
would now lead to a more responsible attitude towards parking in this area. 
 
 

 

   
47 Accounts  
   
 The Clerk informed members of accounts received since the last meeting.  
   
 Resolved: 

 
That the accounts be approved for payment. 

 

   
48 National Joint Council for Local Government Services 2014-2016 

Payscales  
 

   
 The Clerk reported details of the agreement which had been reached on rates 

of pay applicable from January 2015 and to the one off non-consolidated 
payments. 
 
Resolved: 
 
That the new rates of pay and one off payments as reported by the Clerk 
be agreed. 
 
 

 



  
 
 

 
 
 

  Action 
   
49 Borough and County Member Reports  
   
 Councillor Mrs Tilling reported upon the success of the Rendezvous Café at St 

Francis Church. An article outlining its success had been put in the recent 
Parish Council newsletter. 

 

   
 The Chairman gave an update on the park and stride project. The head teacher 

at St Francis primary school would be seeking that parents can park at the  
Knightwood Leisure Centre car park and then take a short walk to the 
controlled crossing on Knightwood road and then into the school from George 
Perret Way. 
 
He also gave an update on the progress with respect to the Test Valley 
Borough Council Revised Local Plan 2011-2029 and to the TVBC Gypsy and 
Traveller DPD, both of which were now before the planning inspector, and to 
the new consultations which were now in progress. 

 

   
50 Planning Applications  
   
 15/00152/FULLS 

8 Dee Close Chandlers Ford 
Two storey rear extension with pitched roof 

 

   
 Resolved: 

 
That no comment be made. 

 

   
 15/00232/FULLS  
 12 Ho0dder Close Chandlers Ford  
  Single storey rear extension.  
   
 Resolved: 

 
That no comment be made. 

 

   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
 The meeting closed at 8.30pm  
 


